

Rhosddu School Newsletter

June/July 2025

Criw Cymraeg

The school have been working ever so hard to gain the silver Siarter lath – Cymraeg Campus award. Mrs Devlin, Mrs Brown and Mrs Davies were so proud of the Criw Cymraeg for all their hard work and enthusiasm to achieve this.



School Council

Junior members of the School Council planned and hosted a successful fundraising event for Nightingale House, which is celebrating 30 years of providing excellent patient care. Classes came outside to complete six different fitness activities over 30 minutes. All the children took part and made our school community very proud, especially during a heatwave! Thank you for all the support and sponsorship money sent in.



Dwr Cymru Visit

It was lovely to have Catrin in from Dwr Cymru to run some sessions in Years 3, 4, 5 and 6. Years 3 and 4 took part in a session all about Minibeasts which focussed on biodiversity, water control and a microscopic investigation. Years 5 and 6 took part in a session called 'Stop the Block' which focussed on the environment and how to prevent flooding and pollution.

Years 1 and 2 - Pop up Garden Centre

Welsh Water

After a week of hard work Years 1 and 2 raised a fantastic £120 from the sale of goods produced. A HUGE thank you to everyone who attended.



Year 5 and 6 - V.E Day celebrations.

As part of their topic on World War 2, Years 5 and 6 held a V.E Day celebration for all parents and carers. Children performed traditional dances such as the Charleston. The children also served up traditional foods such as eggless cake and spam.



Good Causes

A Huge well done to one of our Year 5 pupils and his dad for taking part in a sponsored abseil down Holt church in aid of Nightingale House. They raised a MASSIVE £300, plus his dad's company matched it.







A HUGE well done to Mrs Jebb, Mrs Clubbe and Mrs Shone for raising a MASSIVE £415 for Cancer Research UK, by taking part in the Race for Life.

Jump up Afternoon and Open Evening

All the children had a fantastic afternoon last Wednesday meeting their new class teacher and taking part in some fun activities in their new classrooms.

It was lovely to welcome all parents/carers into school to meet the new teacher and support staff, as well as having many external agencies in the hall such as the Health and Improvement Team and the Family Support service to name a few. A BIG thanks to Natalie (our school cook) and Tesco for providing all the refreshments and Raffle prizes.

Thank you to everyone who attended.



Parking on Prices Lane



Can we please remind you **NOT** to park on the double yellow lines on Prices Lane.

Many thanks for your understanding as we want to keep all our pupils and community safe.

School Essentials Grant

The Welsh Government funded School Essentials Grant is available to help towards the costs of a child's school uniform and equipment, for those on a low income.

For more information on this grant and the amount and eligibility, please click on the link below.

School Essentials Grant | Wrexham County Borough Council



Sundae School



As you are all aware we have been selling Ice cream after school every Friday for the past 4 weeks, **this Friday being the last**. Can we thank everyone for their support as we have managed to raise £538.62, which will go towards school funds.

Staying safe this Summer!

As the summer holidays are fast approaching, we would like to share some important information with you regarding staying safe during this time.

- If you are visiting the beach, you may find the link below useful.

RNLI Beach Safety - Top Five Tips To Stay Safe By The Sea



- Staying safe in the sun staying safe in the sun - Search



Children's Reports.

Can we please ask that all parents and carers complete the questionnaire, the QR can be found on the front page of the report or below. We endeavor to constantly develop and improve anything new we have created, and completing this will inform us of anything we can improve and develop, as your views and opinions matter.



..... And finally

We wish you all a happy and safe summer and look forward to seeing you all on Wednesday 3rd September 2025.

Dates for Your Diary

July

Fri 4th- Sports Day reserve date
Thurs 10th – Year 6 – Jack and the Beanstalk (6pm)
Fri 11th- Sports Day 2nd reserve date
Fri 18th – Year 6 Leavers Service
(Hall doors open 9:20am)
Fri 18th Break up for Summer.
July 21st – July 24th Food and Fun (9am – 1pm)
July 28th – July 31st Food and Fun (9am – 1pm)
Aug 4th – Aug 7th Food and Fun (9am – 1pm)

INSET Days - 2025 - 2026

Mon 1st September 2025 Tues 2nd September 2025 Mon 3rd November 2025 Mon 5th January 2026 Mon 13th April 2026 Mon 20th July 2026